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Miss E Bagnall’s Corner 
Another month has passed by at our busy little 

school. Our children and staϜ have been ɲlling 

every week with exciting experiences and 

learning, ϥ hope you enjoy reading all  about 

some of their activities in the newsletter. 

ϥ have seen some fantastic writing coming out of 

all year groups in the school over the last few 

weeks and ϥ am astounded by the level of work. ϥ 

love reading the childrenɅs masterpieces when 

they bring them to my oʛce. Our Jane Considine 

literacy scheme is becoming really well 

embedded and the quality of the childrenɅs work 

speaks for itself. ϥ have included some fabulous 

excerpts from all ages here in this newsletter for 

you to enjoy as they deserve to be seen! Well 

done to all of our writers you make us so proud. 

At this time of year ϥ thought ϥ would take the 

time to encourage all families to think about 

asking Santa for one or two extra presents that 

can be enjoyed over the festive period as a 

family. Partnership working is essential for 

academic success, but learning doesnɅt have to 

be sitting down completing worksheets and 

pages from textbooks, especially in their 

downtime at home! Some of the best work that 

you can do to support your childɅs development 
can be found in high quality games that will bring 

you all lots of fun. ϥ have selected some excellent 

games for both ϥnfants and Juniors that build on 

and support key skills across core subjects as 

well as developing critical thinking skills and 

reasoning. So why not have a play and enjoy the 

holidays with the addition of hidden learning? 

DonɅt forget the joy of card games too. From 

snap, to memory games to simple adult games 

such as Whist, Rummy and Go Fish! ϥ hope you 

enjoy bringing the fun back to home learning. ϥf 

you ever want any more advice or tips on 

bringing learning into your everyday life, have a 

chat with your class teacher or come and see me 

for a chat. 

ϥ look forward to seeing you all over the coming 

month at the Christmas Plays and upcoming 

school PTFA Christmas Fair! 

Infant Board Games  
BoggleɁPhonics, spelling and verbal 

reasoning 

BrainaminɁPhonics and reading 

Sequence LettersɁPhonics 

Junior MonopolyɁMaths and problem solving 

UNOɁMaths and strategic planning 

Snakes & LaddersɁMaths 

Sum SwapɁMaths 

Hoot Owl HootɁCo-operation skills and strategic thinking 

Guess WhoɁVerbal Reasoning and problem solving 

Swish JuniorɁCritical thinking, problem solving and Maths skills 

SorryɁStrategic thinking, problem solving and Maths skills. 

Junior Board Games  
BattleshipsɁDeductive reasoning, problem solving, logic 

ChessɁLogic, critical thinking, reasoning, strategic planning 

BananagramsɁSpelling, grammar, verbal reasoning 

MonopolyɁMaths, strategic planning, negotiation 

SetɁNon-verbal reasoning, deductive reasoning and maths 

CluedoɁDeductive reasoning, problem solving, critical thinking 

Apples to ApplesɁVocabulary, descriptive communication and 

information recall 

MastermindɁdeductive reasoning, logic, problem solving and 

strategy 

ScattergoriesɁVocabulary, information recall, descriptive 

communication 

Scrabble / UpwordsɁvocabulary, verbal reasoning, spelling 

Articulate for KidsɁVocabulary, descriptive communication, 

information recall 

Taboo KidsɁVocabulary, descriptive communication, 

information recall 

On the DotɁNon Verbal reasoning, logic, problem solving and 
critical thinking 

SwishɁcritical thinking, problem solving, non verbal reasoning 

YahtzeeɁMaths, critical thinking, strategic planning 

Word SearchɁVocabulary, verbal reasoning. 

Preparatory School  



Dates for Diary  
Monday 2nd DecemberɁManchester Giants in with Juniors 

W/C 2nd DecemberɁTest Week 

Friday 6th DecemberɁOwn Clothes for a Tombola Donation 

Tuesday 10th December ɁJunior Extracurricular Enrichment Trip to Climbing Wall 

Wednesday 11th DecemberɁChristmas Play Dress Rehearsals 

Thursday 12th DecemberɁPrep 1 Trip to the Lowry to watch ɄThe GruϜaloɅs ChildɅ 

Thursday 12th DecemberɁPrep 2-8 Trip to Manchester Theatre to watch ɄSnow WhiteɅ 

Friday 13thɁOwn Clothes for a Chocolate Donation 

Friday 13th DecemberɁPTFA Christmas Fair 

Monday 16th DecemberɁAutumn Term Reports to Parents 

Monday 16th DecemberɁPrep 1 & Prep 4  Christmas Plays 

Tuesday 17th DecemberɁPrep 5/6 & Prep 2/3 Christmas Plays 

Wednesday 18th DecemberɁPrep 1 & Prep 4  Christmas Plays 

Thursday 19th DecemberɁCarol Concert 

Friday 20th DecemberɁTherapy Dogs Nationwide in for Assembly 

Friday 20th DecemberɁChristmas Dinner & Christmas Jumper Day  

Amazing Writers at Clarendon 

Cottage  
ɈLife is completely diϜerent now. Dad wonɅt speak a word but 

Ben never stops speaking. Dad stares at the ɲsh whilst Ben 

watches TV. Very little was the same except they both are lonely 

and sad. 

ɈWhy am ϥ here?ɉ wondered Dad. 

ɈHow do ϥ make my dad smile?ɉ thought Ben. 

The space between them widened; it became sad, empty, lonelyɉ 

           - excerpt from Prep 7 & 8 rewriting parts of Computer dad           

by Jane Considine. 

ɈAbove the patchwork landscape a solitary crow circled. The crow 

was nearing the giant, wood house, surrounded by fresh ɳowers, 

which was by a long, life-giving, wet and winding river.ɉ  

- excerpt from Prep 5 & 6 writing sentences for an adventure story. 

ɈThe plundering pirates sail the seas on the gloomy wooden 

boats. The pirates are as scary as a storm in the night and smell 

like rotten ratsɉ 

- excerpt from Prep 4 writing sentences about pirates from a picture 

ɈThe little boy found a massive watery puddle and then he 

crouched down and then he let go of his boat and gently pushed 

his boat and then his paper boat gently glided along the water. 

Then it started to rain so much that you couldnɅt even see the 

little boy. Then he felt really sad.ɉ 

- excerpt from Prep 2 & 3  writing sentences based from a picture. 

Sports Corner  
This month within Sport, we have been to 

fortunate enough to attend a number of 

football matches. All pupils demonstrated 

such sportsmanship, whilst obtaining a 

great competitive level of play. 

Throughout all matches, the teams 

showed exceptional school standards 

and manifested some real skill. A few of 

our pupils recently attended Cross 

Country and placed amazingly out of a 

large number of participants ɀ boys you 

should be very proud of yourselves! 

Although the results didnɅt quite go our 

way in some cases, all pupils are aware 

that this is our transition period and we 

will only come back stronger each time. 

We are excited to see what our sporting 

future holdsɎ ps. Get well soon Monty! 



Prep 1—Miss Madden  
What a busy month weɅve had in Prep 1. We have enjoyed learning all about kindness and gratitude after 

learning about Remembrance Sunday and celebrating Children in Need. The children each thought of 

something kind that they would do for their friend, before making their own kindness star. We loved it 

that much, that we now have a kindness star display to celebrate acts of kindness in the classroom.  

 

We then moved on to think about transport and staying safe on the roads. We made a new friend named, 

Super Cat. Super Cat taught us to stop, look, listen and think when crossing a road. We each used 

fantastic cutting skills to make a traʛc light pattern before writing our own Ʉkeep safeɅ rule. To ɲnish our 

Road safety week, we used our maths and English skills to follow a recipe and weigh out ingredients to 

make yummy traʛc light biscuits. What a treat! 

 

Following on from road safety, the children each used 2D shapes to make rockets, boats or cars. We then 

worked together as a team to use various objects to make big 3D rockets. One was even taller than the 

children.  

 

Finally, we have been busy working on our Christmas production. We are so excited to share all our hard 

work with you next month.  

Prep 2 & 3 —Miss Taylor  
ϥn prep 2 and 3 we have been very busy and 

we have particularly enjoyed our English 

lessons. We are developing our vocabulary 

wonderfully and produced some fabulous 

captions for our illustrations taken from the 

story FLOAT by Daniel Miyares.  

 

ϥn maths we have started to look at fact 

families with addition and missing number 

calculations to help develop our problem 

solving skills. We are looking more at word 

problems too particularly in prep 3. Prep 2 

are perfecting their number formation and 

place value skills as well as their letter 

formation using the Read Write ϥnc rhymes.  

 

ϥ am very proud of all of the children in my 

class. The children have loved researching 

facts about the rainforest and have started 

to produce a wonderful display which they 

are all very proud of as am ϥ!  

 

We are very much looking forward to 

performing our Christmas show at the end 

of term.  

Prep 4—Mrs Cooper  
Throughout November in Prep 4, we have been 

focussing on Addition and Subtraction of 2-digit 

numbers. With this, we have been learning how to 

depict word problems and pick out the important 

information needed to solve the problem. We also 

enjoyed participating in activities, whilst raising money 

for Children ϥn Need. There were lots of crazy 

hairstyles, and such a lovely variety of Pudsey Pyjamas!  

 

ϥn English, we produced some very credible pieces of 

work for Remembrance Day, and took great pride in 

learning about the people that fought to save our 

country. We have learnt how to say basic terms in 

French, and ϥ commend the children for being ɳuent in 

recalling numbers 1-20, as well as being able to hold 

simple conversations.  

 

ϥn Science, we have been learning about recycling and 

the uses of everyday materials. With this, the children 

have been keen to try recycling their own rubbish, and 

have found where this can be useful once disposed of.  

As a class, we are looking forward to an exciting half 

term with lots of fun Christmas lessons/activities 

planned. We look forward to seeing you at the 

Christmas Fair, and our fantastic performance of ɄRalph 

the ReindeerɅ . 



Prep 5 & 6 —Miss Brookes  
Prep 5/6 have once again been challenging themselves in all 

subjects. The children have been working on their multiplication 

and division skills in Maths; focusing on word problems.  

 

ϥn our English lessons our focus book has been ɄFloodɅ. The 

children have been using ɄFANTASTϥCɅs to expand and develop 

their vocabulary. ϥ am extremely proud of their writing.  

 

ϥn our Science lessons we have focused on ɄAnimals including 

humansɅ and made some fun, movable skeletons! We discussed 

in detail why we need a skeleton and enjoyed challenging 

ourselves to remember all the scientiɲc names of the bones in 

human body.  

 

We also have had a creative, theatrical workshop from the 

University of Salford. The children really enjoyed learning about 

the theory and stages of putting together an informative piece 

of theatrical work. 

Prep 7 & 8 —Mrs Waghorn  
Olivia and Edgar from Explore learning visited the class this month to provide a workshop on problem solving. 

The session was based around the Natural History Museum and visiting exhibits in the most eʛcient manner. 

Prep 7 & 8 were truly absorbed throughout the session and came up with some innovative methodologies. 

Their team work was eϜective and truly reɳective of the advantages our small classes have, they know each 

otherɅs strengths so well and utilised them to the full. 

 

As a class we have been focusing across the curriculum on exploring and developing our vocabulary and 

creating antonym and synonym connections. The success of this focus has become most apparent in the 

childrenɅs writing. ϥ want to take this opportunity to take some extracts from children in my class of their 

current writing- based on Computer Dad by Jane Considine- They have looked at range of language techniques 

including similes, shades of meaning, complex sentences and pathetic fallacy. 

 

ɄPrecariously, Ben was perched over the edge of the couch. As always Dad was operating remotely.Ʌ  

 

ɄLike a ɳat computer, Dad was in need of a recharge.Ʌ 

 

ɄBen could see a glint of light. Ben could see a spark of light. Ben could see a ɳare of light.Ʌ 

 

ɄHail banged at the window as the computer screamed in pain.Ʌ 

 

ɄMum, who was full of regret, looked at the turquoise wall she had painted herselfɅ 

 

ɄA cloud of gloom rose and exposed a small sight of the sun.Ʌ 

 

ɄA windy, rainy, heavy cloud of nothingness ascended steadily to expose a halo of hope.Ʌ 

 

ɄThe tension in the small living room was cramped like the suϜocating weather (that was closing in on the 

house) outside.Ʌ 

 

ɄStern-faced, she stared out from the white, polished, well-maintained frame. Pale skinned almost the same 

colour as the frame. She was frozen in time in a miserable upsetting way.  

Ʉϥn the same room but never together.Ʌ 

 

ɄBenɅs life became sour as sour as a lemon. Hope opened up. A mild, sweet ɳavour burst through his mouth 

out into reality.Ʌ 


